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Walking 

 

Over the Memorial Day week-end we did a lot of walking while visiting 

our son, Ryan, who lives in Middleton, Wisconsin. We walked to see the 

quaint downtown shops and restaurants near his apartment. We walked in 

downtown Madison to visit all the Farmer’s Market booths which encir-

cled the entire state capitol building and square. We walked through some 

beautifully blooming botanical gardens plus a small portion of an arboretum. We walked 

and played 18-holes of golf (ok, it was just mini-golf). According to my step counter, we 

walked more than 10,000 steps each day. 

 

Walking makes me slow down. Walking provides the opportunity to pay attention or notice things that I normally 

would miss as I rush from one thing to another: the smell of fresh baked muffins, the scent of lilacs, the chattering of 

birds, or the squeals of children at play. Sometimes I walk to get exercise whether on the track at the YMCA or in my 

neighborhood in the coolness of the morning. For several years I went with friends several times a week to walk and 

talk about our lives. Last school year I experimented with praying while I walked as a spiritual practice. 

Jesus walked a lot. The gospels are filled with accounts of him walking into the countryside, walking by the Sea of 

Galilee, walking in the Temple, and even walking on water. It seems like Jesus could have covered more territory if 

someone would have loaned him a horse. Instead, he walked everywhere he went, except for the short stint on a don-

key near the end. Walking gave him time to see things, like a beggar sitting by the side of the road, or a short man 

sitting in a tree. Because he was moving slowly, he could engage in deep conversations with his disciples and other 

followers. Sometimes he had a destination and sometimes he did not. Jesus was a walker. 

 

As followers of Jesus we are exhorted to walk in the footsteps of Jesus. We can’t literally do that but we can model 

our lives and live in such a way that reflect the kingdom values that Jesus lived and taught. Throughout the Bible, 

walking is used as a metaphor for spiritual living. In the Old Testament walking in God’s ways meant obedience to 

the commandments. The prophet Micah tells us to “walk humbly with our God.” The letters to the early church are 

filled with a variety of references to walking: walking in love, walking by faith, walking in the Spirit, walking in 

truth, walking in darkness or light. These are not referencing the physical act of putting one foot in front of another, 

but to how we live our life of faith. 

 

It’s interesting that this metaphor of walking is drawn from everyday life. I take a walk outside to enjoy nature. I 

walk to the library. I walk for fitness or to go to the post office. Walking is something ordinary that I can do at any 

time. It doesn’t take any special skills like running a marathon. Yet it can be countercultural since most of the time I 

drive to wherever I want to go. It’s quicker to drive and I can be more efficient and I have things to carry. There is 

always an excuse for why I need to drive instead of walking. To walk means I’m choosing another way.  I’m choos-

ing to slow down. 

 

I invite us all to take time to walk this summer, even if it’s just out to the backyard. Walk and pay attention to the 

sights and sounds around you. Walk and enjoy God’s creation. Walk and pray. Walk with a companion. Walk and 

listen. Walk and notice who needs to be cared for and loved. Walk barefoot and feel the earth under your feet, recog-

nizing that you are on holy ground. Walk humbly with your God. 

 

          There’s more →→→→→ 
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The Eden Leadership Team met May 

13, 2019 at the Eden Church Office 
 

Members present:  Pastor Derek, Pastor 

Dianne, Barbara Stucky, Ken Stucky, 

Keith Albrecht, Berni Kaufman, Marcia 

Goering, Jerry Lankford, Austin Goering, Jay Goering, 

Mark Stucky, Jenny Schrag, and Candy Unrau 
 

We read the Eden Mennonite Church Mission and 

Vision statements in unison. 

Lectio Divina devotions were read from Genesis 1: 26

-31. Jay led in prayer. He lit a candle to symbolize the 

presence of the Holy Spirit.   

The April 8, 2019 ELT Minutes were approved as 

submitted. Pastor Dianne had a concern about the dis-

cussion on Board Member replacement and how this 

policy will be communicated.   

Budget report—Austin Goering. Current income: 

$121,000 and Current expenses: $175,000. Last year at 

this time income was $16,000 higher.  We are -$54,000 

behind, and last year at this time we were -$22,000 be-

hind. 

Reports 

Peace Commission—Mark Stucky: Two young wom-

en from Eden will be entering into voluntary service and 

the Peace Commission will plan to support them from 

their budget. The message of our Peace Sunday speaker, 

Ben Kreider, was well received. 

Deacon Commission—Barb Stucky: The deacons re-

placed the brochures in the restrooms, discussed visita-

tion schedules in preparation for Pastor Derek’s sabbati-

cal. They worked on the on-call schedule. They will be 

picking up coverage on Thursdays. On May 26, 2019, 

there will be a commissioning service for Jenny Schrag 

and a send off blessing for Pastor Derek and his family. 

The deacons served communion on May 13. The dea-

cons are working on an abuse response policy and are 

studying First Mennonite of Newton’s policy as an ex-

ample. The deacons will plan to submit the policy to the 

ELT for consideration. 

Stewardship Commission—Ken Stucky: They have 

met and are strategizing on methods to increase giving 

to the church to alleviate the budget deficit. They have 

not reached consensus on a course of action. They meet 

again 5/21/19. 

 

Trustee Commission—Keith Albrecht: Two men be-

gan work on refinishing the stage floor 5/13/19. Gary 

Regier, Matt Schrag, and Keith moved everything but the 

piano off the stage ahead of time. They will work around 

the piano and will be finished with the job by 5/15/19, so 

everything can be moved back on the stage Saturday, 

5/18/19. The SCRT and trustees are planning to meet 

together to clarify concerns and questions regarding cus-

todial staff supervision. 

Worship Commission—Berni Kaufman:  They are 

discussing Voices Together, a new Mennonite hymnal 

coming out in 2020. 

Education Commission—Marcia Goering: The theme 

for the Sunday school picnic this year is “All God’s Crit-

ters” and will be held 6/2/19 at the church. The commit-

tee will serve hamburgers and hotdogs and church mem-

bers will bring side dishes and desserts. There will be 

games following the meal for all ages.   

Pastor Derek: He is finalizing convention plans for the 

youth. Four high school boys and sponsor, Shenise Allen, 

will be attending from the FEWZ youth group. We will 

be recognizing one high school graduate on 5/19/19. He 

wrote a synopsis of his sabbatical plans in the April Eden 

Echoes.  He is working on ‘’letting go’’ as he prepares 

for his sabbatical leave. 

Pastor Dianne: She has completed the summer worship 

schedule. It will be refreshing to have a variety of speak-

ers and different voices heard. She will be spending Me-

morial Day weekend visiting her son and family. Next 

week will be the every other month meal with Pine Vil-

lage Eden members.  She is looking forward to working 

with Jenny Schrag. 

Picture Bulletin Board—Jay Goering: The deacons 

have brought up that the picture bulletin board of church 

family photos is in need of an update. There was discus-

sion about how to go about updating this. Attendees and 

members could be asked to provide an updated picture 

for the board. It would be nice to have uniform labeling 

of all of the photos. We are uncertain who would be will-

ing to spearhead this project.  Jay will make some inquir-

ies. There was also discussion about the possibility of 

having a digital file of pictures that could be made avail-

able linked to the Eden Church website. 

There’s more→→→→→ 

I have a book on my shelf that is entitled, The Way is Made by Walking, by Arthur Paul Boers. It is the author’s re-

flections on his pilgrimage along the Camino de Santiago in Spain, and his spiritual learnings on his walk. Someday 

I hope to read this book, but this summer we can all hear reflections from our own pilgrims (Jay & Linda Goering 

and Jeff & Becky Koller) who made a similar walk on the Camino last September. They will be sharing their story 

with us when we gather for worship at Camp Mennoscah on July 14. I look forward to learning from their walking 

experience. 
 

As you walk this summer, take with you this verse from Jeremiah 6:16 – Stand at the crossroads, and look, and ask 

for the ancient paths, where the good way lies; and walk in it, and find rest for your souls. 
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Associated Ministries of Moundridge VBS  

scheduled for July 16-19 

 

 Mark your calendar for Roar! Life is wild. 

God is Good Vacation Bible School. It will be held at 

West Zion Mennonite Church from 6:00—8:25 p.m. 

July 16-19. Friday Kids and volunteers will do a les-

son and a few activities from 6:00-7:00 p.m. and a 

Community VBS program will be held in the sanctu-

ary at 7:00 p.m.  

 Children ages 3 years through entering 6th 

grade will be included.  

 The VBS team includes Danielle Bolton 

(UM), Chelsea Smith (Grace), Brad Roth (WZ), 

Shayna Smith (Eden), and Morgan Kaufman (Eden.) 

 If you want to learn more about the Roar! 

VBS or would like to register your children, go to 

vbspro.events/p.events/8fc0a3. 

 If you have questions contact Shayna Smith or 

Morgan Kaufman.   

Lunch in the Park  

Who: Moundridge Kids  

What: Free lunch!  

When: Every Tuesday this Summer 11:30-12:00  

Where: The Shelter House in Black Kettle Park  

 

If you have or know of a child who needs help with 

meals this summer please let them know about Lunch 

in the Park! Please be sure all kids attending know 

how to safely get to the shelter house. The first meal 

was  May 28th. No registration needed. Anyone is wel-

come!  

*Bags of non-perishable snacks will be available to 

take home for those who need them . 

*If there are allergy concerns please let us know before 

the meal.  

 

Questions? Call Rashelle (620) 217-9497  

Quilt gift purchased at the Kansas Mennonite Re-

lief Sale. Eugene Goering purchased a quilt made by 

the Ladies Aid Society of the Eden Mennonite 

Church that had been a gift to Peter and Elfrieda 

Dyck, when they left the church in 1957. There was 

discussion on how and where to display this quilt 

which bears the names of many former members. 

Western District Conference will be held July 26 

and 27 at Bethel College.  Eden is allowed to have 10

-12 delegates to this conference.  The new chairman 

of MCUSA will be speaking at this event. 

Pastor Dianne’s Review: Jay reported that the ques-

tionnaires will be ready to place in the church mail-

boxes by Sunday 5/19/19. It will include six state-

ments to mark and two short answer questions. These 

are due back to the box in the church library or 

church office by 6/9/19. Marvin Zehr from the WDC 

will tabulate results and give a summary report. A 

cover letter will give detailed instructions and will 

have a place for demographic information and signa-

ture. The cover letter will be detached and kept sepa-

rately from the questionnaire.  
 

The next meeting of the ELT will be June 10 at 7pm 

at the Eden Church Office.   
 

Candace Unrau, Secretary 

 If you are going to Camp Mennoscah or Rocky 

Mountain Mennonite Camp this summer let the church 

office know. The deacons are offering a $100 scholar-

ship per camper toward registration. If there is need be-

yond this amount please talk to one of the deacons, (Tim 

Regehr, Bret Gillmore, Marcia Hiebert, Kathy Neufeld, 

Barbara Stucky). We want campers to be able to enjoy 

this experience. 

vbspro.events/p.events/8fc0a3
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Invitation to Share 
 

The project for the month of June is Shampoo, any 

kind 13-24 oz. adult tooth brushes in wrapper. 

 

The project for the month of July is NEW bars of soap 

(all sizes and kinds of soap, w/wrappers). 

     

If you would like to support this project financially you 

may write a check to Eden with “invitation to share” in 

the memo line and mail it to P.O. Box 406, or take it to 

the Eden Church Office at 109 E. Hirschler, Moundridge, 

KS 67107. 

       Kathy Flickinger (81) passed away on 

Sunday, April 28. Services were held at 

Eden on Wednesday, May 1. We extend our 

sympathy to her husband Leland, daughters, 

Robin (Kyle) Schrag, Marcia (Sam)  

Goering, her grandchildren and extended 

family. 

Eden Retreat at Camp Mennoscah 

Everyone needs to take a break. What fun it is to take a 

break with friends, family, and church family. The Eden 

Retreat Weekend will take place at Camp Mennoscah on 

July 13 and 14. Don’t let temperature determine if you 

will go or stay home. There are air conditioned options 

for sleeping and other areas you can escape to if you 

need to cool off throughout the day. Below is the tenta-

tive schedule for the weekend. Please watch the bulletin 

for updates. 

Saturday 

2:00 - 5:00 p.m.  Registration 

3:00 - 5:00 p.m.  Afternoon Swim 

6:00 p.m.  Supper 

7:00 p.m.  Group Activities 

9:00 p.m.  Popcorn 

9:30 p.m.  Campfire 

10:00 -11:00 Late Swim 
 

Sunday 

7:30 a.m. Morning Devotions 

8:00 a.m.  Breakfast 

9:30 a.m.  Worship 

10:30 - 11:30 a.m. Swim 

12:00 p.m. Lunch   

1:00-2:00 p.m. Clean up and head home 
 

Please consider being with us both days. Below are 

the per person rates: 
 

Adult/Child Overnight 

$15/$7.50 Tent/RV 

$17.50/$8.75 Cabin 

$23.00/$11.50 Bunk House 
 

A room in the Retreat Center is $77 per night for 2 peo-

ple. You may add others to a room for $22.00 per per-

son. Limit 4 people per room. 
 

Adult/Child Day Rate 

$7:00/$4:00 
 

If you can’t make it Saturday at least come join us on 

Sunday. To help us in planning for the retreat, please 

sign up on sheets in the Fellowship Hall by July 1, if you 

plan to attend Saturday and/or Sunday. Don’t let financ-

es keep you from coming. If the fees are a struggle for 

you, please contact the Worship Commission.  If you 

have any questions, please contact Tyler Stucky. 

 Congratulations to Kyle and Sarah Neufeld on the 

birth of a daughter Cora Kathleen, born on May 30. She is 

welcomed by her sisters Elise and Layla, paternal grand-

parents Al and Kathy Neufeld and great-grandparent Walt 

Neufeld. 

We choose not to print addresses of our mem-

bers online. If you are looking for an address, 

please call the church office. 
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Endowment Fund Grants Awarded 

 

 In 2009 the Eden congregation adopted an 

Endowment Fund. The Endowment Fund provides 

ongoing financial support for our church’s mis-

sion. This fund enables Eden to expand its local, 

regional, national and international mission and 

service ministries beyond those supported by our 

annual budget. 

 This fund is supported solely by charitable 

bequests and gifts made to Eden and designated to 

the Eden Endowment Fund. These funds are ac-

quired by memorial money designated to Eden, 

cash donations, stocks, bonds, real estate, and oth-

er securities. 

 Grants are awarded on an annual basis. 

Each year the Endowment Committee gives a fi-

nancial report on the fund, makes the congregation 

aware of the monies available for disbursement 

and encourages congregants and others to apply 

for a grant. All grants awarded are made public in 

May. 

 This year the grants were awarded to: 

Betsy Davis for the Moundridge Public Library 

Connie Schrag for the Moundridge Housing Au-

thority 

Christine Goering for Mobility Worldwide KS/

PET 

Kylie Goering for Cradle to Crayons 

Marge Goering for the Moundridge Food Pantry 

Delonna Barnett for Angels’ Attic 

Emily Regier for summer meals/snacks for com-

munity children 

 Thank you to those who contribute money 

for this Endowment fund and to those in our con-

gregation who watch for ministries where these 

funds are needed. 

 
8th Grade 

Hannah Schrag 
 

Moundridge High School 

Alyssa Goering 
 

Bethel College 

Emily Knight 
Michelle Schrag 

Anna Stucky 
 

Kansas State University 

Cade Graber 

Wheat  

 

Many of Jesus’ parables liken 

the kingdom of heaven to 

wheat growing abundantly in a 

field, as opposed to weeds 

planted by the evil one. When 

God “sows” the gospel broad-

ly, some soil produces great 

crops of wheat (believers, peo-

ple who become part of God’s 

family); elsewhere, wheat 

(belief) flourishes briefly or not at all. Wheat also sym-

bolizes the bread of Holy Communion and Christ, the 

bread of life.  
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 Mennonite Central Committee Central States is 

hiring for a Young Adult Program Coordinator. This 

position is available starting on August 5 within the 16-

state Central States region. The Young Adult Program 

Coordinator coordinates and recruits for MCC Central 

States’ young adult programs, including the Internation-

al Volunteer Exchange Program (IVEP), Summer Ser-

vice Worker (SSW) program, the Serving and Learning 

Together (SALT) program, and Seed. This position 

connects with Central States' young adult alumni, espe-

cially using social media, and creates opportunities for 

young adults from the Central States region to serve 

and develop leadership skills. The full job description is 

available at serve.mcc.org. . Please contact Heidi Huber 

at heidihuber@mcc.org for more information.  Applica-

tion close date: July 5, 2019.  

Message from Offender/Victim Ministries in Newton: 

We're in search of a new Program Director for Prison 

Ministries! This part-time position coordinates our M-2 

Prison Visitation and Prison Arts programs at 

Hutchinson Correctional Facility. Check out the com-

plete job listing on our website 

at www.offendervictimministries.org. Reviewing appli-

cations until position is filled. 

Would you be interested in learning from and sharing a 

cultural experience with a young person from another 

part of the world? Silav Yea will be serving through 

Mennonite Central Committee’s International Volunteer 

Exchange Program working at the Et Cetera Shop and 

Prairie Harvest in Newton. Silav is 24 years old, from 

Cambodia, with a BA in  Accounting. She speaks Khmer 

and English. Silav enjoys reading, cooking, playing gui-

tar and interacting with children. At church she serves as 

the worship leader and also helps with finances. She will 

be arriving in Kansas on August 21, 2019 for her year of 

service with MCC. Silav is described by references as 

honest, respectful, generous, can be timid, friendly, a 

team player, patient, good listener, strong Christian, 

adaptable, reliable, a servant and trustworthy. A host 

family is urgently needed to provide a private bedroom, 

within their home, and serve as a bridge to: church, com-

munity, activities and places of interest. A monthly sti-

pend of $350 is available for the host family to assist 

with the basics of food, toiletries and household expens-

es. If you are interested and would like more information 

about being a host for Silav please contact Sara Dick at 

generalmanager@newtonetceterashop.com or Terri 

Gaeddert at terri@prairieharvestks.com. 

“Sometimes when you're in a dark place you think 

you've been buried, but you've actually been planted. 

Bloom!”  

—Christine Caine  

“I really only love God as much as I love the person I 

love the least.”  

—Dorothy Day   

https://mcc.org/get-involved/serve/openings/young-adult-program-coordinator-mcc-central-states
mailto:heidihuber@mcc.org
http://www.offendervictimministries.org/
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 Thank you to my church for all of your won-

derful love and support. I love you all so much. I will 

keep you in prayer and ask that you would keep me 

and my family in prayer as well.  

In Love, 

Meroe Graber 
 

 Thank you to all of our church family for 

the visits, prayers, food, cards, memorials and many 

other acts of kindness shown to us during our loss. We 

especially want to thank Pastor Derek and Pastor Di-

anne for visits and a beautiful funeral service. We feel 

so fortunate to be a part of such a caring community. 

Thanks for your continued prayers. We appreciate all 

of your support. 

Lee Flickinger 

Robin, Kyle and Michelle Schrag 

Marcia, Sam, Austin and Andy Goering                    

 

 Words can’t express the gratitude we feel for 

our Eden church family. The cards, phone calls, meals,  

gift cards, visits and text messages of encouragement 

before and after Becky’s shoulder surgery were greatly 

appreciated. Thanks to the pastors for their prayers and 

encouragement, and thanks to Bonita Howard and Pat 

Stucky for filling in for me in the office during my 

recuperation. We are so grateful to be a part of this 

church family. 

Becky and Jeff Koller 
                 
 Thank you to everyone who so generously 

contributed to the MCC 5k Run/Walk by supporting us 

this year. It was a beautiful April day for the 218 par-

ticipants. The two oldest were 84 years young. 

Gregory, Elaine and Denise Krehbiel 
 

 Thank you for the Grant which enabled me 

to purchase the tables, bench and trash receptacle. I 

have heard so many positive comments from the resi-

dents at Northridge as they have been assembled and 

already put to use. You are welcome to stop in and 

take a look anytime. 

Connie Schrag 

Director 

 

 Thank you for the generous gift. It will help 

build the love of reading and literacy in our communi-

ty. Thank you! 

Betsy Davis 

Moundridge Public Library 

            On behalf of directors, staff, participants and 

volunteers working with Steps to End Poverty of 

McPherson County (STEPMC), thank you for your 

2018 donation.  Because of your donation, we can 

continue to provide for families with a supportive 

community, a weekly meal, free childcare during the 

weekly meeting, and programming to build the 11 

resources needed to overcome poverty.  With support 

like yours, STEPMC families can move from surviv-

ing to thriving!  Thank you! 

Sandy Hunter 

STEPMC Interim Director 
 

               Thank you very much for your generous 

contribution to Mobility Worldwide Kansas (formerly 

P.E.T. KS). Your gift helps us give the Gift of Mobili-

ty to the millions in the world in need of our special 

wheelchair. Every dollar raised gives the Gift of Hope 

for those who cannot walk. With help from Health 

and Mobility Charities, Mobility Carts have been sent 

to 103 Countries around the world. 

 Again, thank you so much for your support to 

this ministry of caring. 

Christine Goering 
               
             Thank you for your contribution to Men-

nonite Disaster Service.  Your gift is an encourage-

ment to families impacted by disaster.  It enables vol-

unteers to help these families recover and remind 

them that they have not been forgotten.  Thank you 

for helping to make this possible. 

Kevin King 

Executive Director 
 

 In the year I’ve been a student at AMBS, 

the classes I’ve taken have helped me wrestle with 

what it means to make sense of what God is calling 

me and my community to do. Even though I’m an 

MDiv Connect (distance) student, I’ve been surprised 

by and appreciative of the support and camaraderie of 

the student community. I enjoy making connections 

while I’m on campus and grateful for the ways that 

community extends online when we’re all further dis-

tances from each other. 

Ben Parker Sutter 

Kansas City, KS 
       

 On behalf of the staff and board of direc-

tors of Offender/Victim Ministries, thank you for 

your continued, generous support of this organization. 

We are so grateful for your support. Blessings to Eden 

and the ways you support your community. 

Laurel Woodward-Breckbill,  

Executive Director 
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  1- Barbara Stucky (Mrs. Ken) 

  3- Rod Gehring 

  4-  Krystle Dalke 

 Merlin Goering 

 Perry Kaufman 

 Morris Stucky 

 Kimberley Kaschke 

  5- Mabel Goering 

 Kate Juhnke (Berneil) 

  7-  Joy King (Derek & Becky) 

  9- Suzette DeBoard 

10- Vaughn Juhnke 

 Mervin Krehbiel 

11- Brice Starks (Chris & Tori) 

 Shelese Stucky 

12- Damon Krehbiel 

13- Joyce Anderson 

 Ampton Stos (DaWayne & Britney 

 Kason Stos (DaWayne & Britney) 

17- Devin Clark (Becky Setser) 

 Dennis Gehring 

18- Julaine Goering 

 Jean Regier 

19- Christopher Gehring  

20- Mary Graber (Mrs. Ralph) 

 Christy Shirack 

 Marie Wedel 

21- Nicole Moddelmog 

 Wyatt Schrag (Brian & Amy)  

22- Joan Goering 

 Leah Graber (Tim & Tammy) 

 Ann Kaufman 

 Jakob Schrag (Steve & Margaret) 

23-  Gary Howard 

24- Janet Neufeld 

 Hannah Schrag (Darrell & Bobbi) 

25- Brenda Dalke 

 Raymond Flickner 

 Mark Rupp 

 Mary Ann Waltner 

26- Blair Stucky  

 Murray Stucky 

27- Jeff Masonhall 

28- Kathy Krehbiel Perkins 

 Fred Schrag 

 James Schrag 

 Jonathan Schrag 

 Miranda Snyder  

29- Laura Law 

 Suzanne Miller 

 Rex Harrison (Cory & Amanda) 

30- Marlene Waltner 

  1– Sheryl Krehbiel  

  2-  Nile Burge (Rachel) 

 Lane Graber (Darren & DeeDee) 

       Aspyn Stos (DaWayne & Britney 

  Carol Temple 

  3-  Myron Flickner 

       Randall Wedel 

  4-  Katrina Zerger  

  5-  Clair Stucky 

       Charmaine Clayton 

  6-  Kaia Stucky (David)  

  7-  Camden Dalke (Jerrod) 

   Neva Kaufman 

  9-  Shelly Arnold (Todd & Sandy) 

       Brent Knight 

       Denise (Huber) Krehbiel 

       Lesli Earlston 

10-  Debra Whitaker 

11-  Gary Janzen 

12-  Glen Goering 

       Randall Goering 

       Greg A. Krehbiel (Glenda) 

       Meghan Schrag  

13-  Jonathan Cutting (Brad & Kim) 

       Sharon Harris 

       Rachel Parsons (Rob & Lori) 

14-  Paul Crabb 

 Layla Neufeld (Kyle & Sarah) 

 Geordan Schrag (Jeremy & Jaci) 

15-  Terri Gehring 

       Dayton Goering (Patrick & Jennifer)  

       Jim Kaufman 

16-  Patricia Goering 

17-  Stewart Gehring 

       Paul McGinness 

18-  Alan Waltner 

21-  Glen Toews 

22-  Eugene C. Goering 

       Dennis Graber 

       Ken Krehbiel 

        Tyler Stucky  

23-  Nicholas Krehbiel  

24–  Jerry Schrag 

  Kim Snyder 

  Lynnette Suderman 

25-  Aaron Goering (Larry & Sarah) 

       Homer Goering 

       Peter Graber (Nathan & Krista) 

 Bill Zerger 

26– Larry Krehbiel 

 Derrick Law 

27-  Robert Joe Schrag 

       Aayden Wedel (Tenise Wedel) 

28-  Austin Goering  

       Dawn Johnson 

       Linda Stucky 

       Nadine Wedel 

29-  Brenda Childs 

       Abby Flickner Banda 

       Emma Krehbiel (Clint & Shelly) 

30-  Frank Schrag 

31-  Cindy Anderson 

       Connor Childs (Jeff & Brenda) 

       Kristen Stucky 

       Evan Stucky  

       Greg Stucky 

1- Wayne & Kathy Ensz 

 Bill, Jr. & Carita Juhnke 

 Brent & Carina Knight 

 Vance & Candy Unrau 

2- Jan & Anne Groves 

 Richard & Betty Stucky 

3- Robert & Cheryl Stucky 

4- Curtis & Janine Addis 

 Marvin & Mary Beth Goering 

 Perry & June Krehbiel  

5- Neal & Cindy Anderson 

 Trent & Angela Preheim 

 Jacob & Esther Schrag 

 Blaine & Teresa Stucky 

  8- Vaughn & Dee Juhnke 

  9- Travis & Penny Graber 

 Irvin & Evelyn Harms 

10- Herb & Denise Stucky 

 John & Brenda White 

11- Douglas & Margaret Waltner 

12- Eugene & Waneta Goering 

15- Brian & Colleen Krehbiel 

 Jason Miller & Melanie Krehbiel 

17- Galen & Kathy Waltner 

18-  Dennis & Dianne Schmidt 

24- Peter & Debra Schrag 

27- Jerry & Patsy Lankford 

 Gale & Lisa Schrag 

If there has been an omission or mistaken date 

please notify the church office. 

8-  Joshua & Sarah Erb 

 Joe & Janice Yoder 

10-  John & Marcia Stucky 

11- Jim Gaeddert & Leda Kaufman 

14-  Brian & Tenae Alfaro 

15-  Brad & Kim Cutting 

18- Joe & Heather Krehbiel 

19-  Derek & Becky King 

21-  Nathan & Krista Graber 

 Robert & Jenny Schrag 

22-  Raymond & Susan Flickner 

23-  Lynn & Karen Kaufman 

24-  Mark & Gail Stucky 

       Mike & Suzette Deboard 

25- Dustin & Am  y Krehbiel 

26-  Mike & Terri Gehring      

       Ernest & Judy Krehbiel 

 T.J. & Annie Wyssmann 

27-  Don & Robin Gehring 

       Kenneth & Paula Goering 

28-  Larry & Carol Temple 

29-  John & Betty Heritage 

30-  Kenneth & Marilyn Preheim 

31- Matt & Rashelle Schrag 



Up-Coming Events 

P.O. Box 406 

Moundridge, KS 67107 

 

Address Services Requested 

June 2:   Children’s Day 

June 3:   7:00 p.m. Deacon Commission Meeting 

June 4:   7:00 p.m. Worship Commission Meeting 

June 12:  7:00 p.m. Education/Discipleship Meeting 
July 1: 7:00 p.m. Deacon Commission Meeting 

July 2-6:   MC USA Convention 

July 8:  7:00 p.m. ELT meets at Eden Church Office 

July 9: 7:00 p.m. Worship Commission mtg. 

July 10: 7:00 p.m. Education/Discipleship Commission mtg. 

July 13-14:   Eden Retreat at Camp Mennoscah 

July 26-27:   Western District Assembly at Bethel Campus 

    June/July 

       2019         


